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518 The Sustainability update SR/20/04 was introduced by Chief Financial Officer & Deputy Chief Executive, Sally 
McGill and the following was discussed: 
 
• The UK Government has published an independent review of the UK’s progress towards Net Zero, led by Chris 

Skidmore, called ‘Mission Zero’. The review states that: ‘Net zero is the growth opportunity of the 21st century’. 
This has implications for potential for research and knowledge transfer activities but also teaching and learning 
and skills development – preparing students for ‘green jobs’. This theme will be picked up by the newly formed 
Sustainability and Climate Change Education Group. 

• Platinum Jubilee Challenge: Accelerating the UK Tertiary Education Sector Towards Net Zero. A report was 
published on 23 January 2023, funded by the Royal Anniversary Trust and with 15 HE and 6 FE institutions 
providing evidence, which sets out the challenges and potential responses for HE and FE providers in achieving 
Net Zero. The report is the most comprehensive attempt so far to discuss the achievement of Net Zero in the 
UK tertiary education sector but given many of the solutions are not within the control or the affordability of HE 
providers, it may not push the cause forward as fast as the authors might have envisaged. 

• Standardised Carbon Emissions Framework (SCEF) - Alongside the Accelerating the UK Tertiary Education 
Sector Towards Net Zero report, and also published on 23 January 2023, the Standardised Carbon Emissions 
Framework (SCEF) attempts to provide guidance on the measurement of emissions for scopes 1, 2 and 3 by FE 
and HE institutions. The SCEF is not yet mandatory but will eventually replace the Estates Management Record 
(EMR) which is also voluntary at the moment. 

Members and attendees commented as follows: 
 
• Ian Jenkinson requested that KPIs should be included in the report to indicate the progress of the project. Sally 

McGill explained that KPIs will be included in the next stage and that these will be divided into Scope 1 and 2 
and Scope 3 KPIs. 

• The contents of the paper were praised by Kevin Gould who said it was a very comprehensive report and it was 
pleasing to see the approach the University was taking on this matter. 

 
The report was noted by the Committee. 

519 The Digital Transformation Strategy & Masterplan SR/20/05 was introduced by Pro Vice Chancellor of Digital 
Transformation, Raheel Nawaz, for approval by the Committee:  
 
• Digital Transformation (DTX) is the unifying strand running through the University’s new Catalyst for Change 

Strategic Plan, and a key enabler for the University's strategic pivot. The University’s background as a 
pioneering digital institution has enabled it to establish an excellent reputation as the country’s digitally-leading 
HEI, and the Digital Transformation Strategy & Masterplan looks to build on these foundations to take the 
University onwards and upwards towards becoming a fully digitally-immersed university. 

• The strategy and masterplan, which has already been discussed by Committee members in meetings with the 
Pro Vice Chancellor – Digital Transformation, explains the strategic digital pivot which will take place in order to 
deliver this ambitious plan, including sections on the guiding principles and resulting information streams 
identified, and the synthesis of these into the two main strands of the overall masterplan: the three 
Underpinning Strategic Programmes, and the seven stakeholder-facing Thematic Transformation Programmes. 

• The Pro Vice Chancellor – Digital Transformation will deliver a “Know Your Business” session on the Strategy & 
Masterplan at the 19 April 2023 Board of Governors meeting, and regular updates will be provided to the 
Committee, and referred through to the Board of Governors as appropriate. 

 
Members and attendees commented as follows: 
 
• Kim Newell Chebator enquired as to levels of engagement from all stakeholders. Raheel Nawaz explained that 

the plan had been created on a top-down meets bottom-up approach and engagement had been very positive. 
The new Digital Transformation Board was comprised of representation from across the University and these 
early meetings had been very engaging. 

• Kevin Gould commended the high standard of the paper and approved of the methodology and engagement 
process. He questioned whether the resources outlined are too modest to deliver the outcomes in the planned 
time frames. Raheel Nawaz explained that an interim Executive Director has been hired for a 6 month period 
and a permanent appointment was underway. The service would be realigned following the appointment of the 
new permanent Executive Director. Some service reshaping was also underway. 

• Colin Hughes agreed with the University’s approach and said that the report highlighted that the University had 
some way to deliver its digital aspirations. It was highlighted that this should be used as a learning process to 
ensure that the university remained focused on delivery and clear on impact.  
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• Martin Pugh asked how widely embedded the EDI framework is within the University. Ian Blachford said that 
the EDI framework is a focus at all levels within the University and features throughout discussions at the SLT, 
UEB and Board of Governors meetings.  It was agreed that a forthcoming KYB session be led by Ravinder Kaur, 
the Head of Inclusion and a separate briefing meeting organsied with Martin Pugh as part of his onboarding. 

 
The report was noted. 

527 The Pensions update SR/20/13 was introduced by Chief Operating Officer, Ian Blachford for information: 
 
• The University introduced a second set of pension reforms with effect from 1st August 2021, which was finally 

implemented in September 2021, allowing for further dialogue with UCU, the union representing academic 
staff. Since that date UCU have continued to register their objections to the reforms, which now allows the 
University the route of employing new academic staff within its wholly-owned subsidiary and providing a 
defined contribution pension rather than being employed by the University and being entitled to receive a 
defined benefit pension scheme, the Teachers Pension Scheme (TPS). Since the date of implementation UCU 
undertook an indicative ballot for industrial action and then a full ballot on industrial action. UCU represents 
circa 200 academic staff, from an academic staff base of circa 650 staff. The ballot was successful for UCU and 
since that date they have engaged in industrial action. This has been comprised of two routes. 

o The first route has been full industrial action and specific dates for strike action have been 
undertaken. 

o The second route is a ‘work to contract’ route which commenced on 30th March 2022. 
• On 1st December 2022 UCU commenced a local ballot of members on the Phase Two pension reforms, as the 

previous ballot result had expired. The ballot closed on 13th January 2023 and the result was that the branch 
failed to get a majority of members voting (27.35%) and therefore the ballot was unsuccessful, and there is no 
mandate for industrial action. 

• In addition, UNISON undertook a local ballot on Phase One and Two pension reforms which closed on 18th 
January 2023. The branch failed to secure a majority of members voting (39%) and therefore the ballot was 
unsuccessful and there is no mandate for industrial action. 

Members and attendees commented as follows: 
 
• Colin Hughes commended the work undertaken by Ian Blachford which demonstrated careful planning and 

foresight and an adept approach to union relations. This was a significant piece of work as it de-risked the 
institution and forms part of its long-term strategy for financial sustainability. 

• Sally McGill highlighted that the University was in discussion with the LGPS on the triennial valuation and how 
we progressed with future contributions. Mercers were assisting with these discussions. 

 
The report was noted. 

528 The Cultural Change Programme update SR/20/14 was introduced by Chief Operating Officer, Ian Blachford for 
information:  
 
• The Staff Make Staffs cultural improvement programme launched in February 2020 and since that time work 

has been ongoing led by the Staff Make Staffs Steering Group (comprised of staff from across the University) 
supported by a number of change champions who work closely with Schools and Services. The Staff Make 
Staffs programme launched by taking the cultural temperature of the University through completion of the 
Denison culture survey. 

• Based upon consistent survey themes from across the University, four workstreams were developed to achieve 
a range of cultural improvements which cut across the University. 

• The cultural improvement work has been ongoing since this time and this report provides an overview of 
progress to date and highlights of the current activities underway since the last update. 

• The Denison Culture survey will run again this year. Plans are underway to take the University’s cultural 
temperature during May 2023 to gauge how staff are feeling about the culture at the University. 

The report was noted. 

529 The Pay negotiation reform SR/20/15 was introduced by Chief Operating Officer, Ian Blachford for information:  
 
• The national pay negotiating process was established in 2006.  
• Over the last few months ‘a conversation’ has been taking place behind the scenes with the sector on how to 

modernise the current national pay negotiating process. This has now been consolidated into a survey for 
universities to respond. The briefing document and the survey is attached as Appendix One.  

• This was previously shared with the Chairs of the Committees and Executive, following a broader discussion 
with UEB. This survey response outlines our position to the proposals, although we are not bound by any of 








